
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                   

 
Visit our Website: www.alma-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au or download the Alma App to your smartphone through the Apple App Store or Android Google Play Market 

  Term 2 

  Week 10 

 Monday 27th June 2022 

Telephone: (08) 80882181 www.alma-p.schools.nsw.edu.au Fax: (08) 80873691 

INSIDE THIS ISSUE: From the Principal, attendance, What’s Happening, , Teddy Bears picnic information, 
Alma Athletics Carnival champions, Stage 3 last week learning,  PBL and reward day, gala day pictures and 
AECG cake stall notice for donations. 



From the Principal 

 

 

 

 

 
  

Well we have made it to the end of term and we are still all smiling. What a term it has 

been. The bright spots are definitely events that enabled our parents and carers back into 

the school. From assemblies to Mother’s Day afternoon teas the support from the 

community has been amazing and we thank you sincerely. Let’s hope Term 3 is as normal 

as possible as we have a lot planned – Education Week, Gala Days, Choral Festival, 

Excursions to name a few. 

  

I will be taking leave this week to head to Townsville to play nanny to my 3 grandchildren 

who are already on school break. Ruby Church will be in charge and will help see the 

week out on a high. 

Staff will be busy this week with parent interviews and once again there has been a great 

response to these interviews and a chance to catch up on how your child is progressing. 

  

Unfortunately, our scheduled new playground installation has been delayed now till 

September. While a little disappointed at least we know it will be installed this year. 

  

Enjoy your break and keep safe everyone.  

  

School resumes on Tuesday 19th July. 

 

Trish Webb 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 30th June – INDUSTRIAL ACTION 

 

The NSW Teachers Federation has directed its membership to take 

industrial action in the form of a 24-hour strike on Thursday 30th June 2022. 

As a result of the strike, we will be providing minimal student supervision 

only on this date. 

Bugdlie Preschool Session 2 will operate at Alma Public School on 

Thursday 30th (not at the Bugdlie site) with minimal supervision. 



  Just a little idea of some of the events happening this 
Term.  What is on this Term: 

28/06/2022 Teddy Bears Picnic K-2 

29/06/2022 Gala Day – Girls AFL Boys Soccer 

27-30/06/2022    Parent Interviews 

01/07/2022 Assembly LAST DAY OF TERM 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

 

 

 

 

  

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

 

   

Attendance All-Stars! 
Most improved attendance. 

   

Class Attendance % 
K-6M 82.31 

K-6W 88.29 

KJ 83.60 

KL 88.34 

1-2B 86.36 

1-2S 86.79 

1-2W 86.82 

3-4N 90.29 

3-4M 86.79 

3-4G 84.07 

5-6H 89.22 

5-6C 85.63 

5-6S 84.30 

The winning class Term 2 Week 8 

5-6S 

PBL Focus this 

week is:  

We are positive 

Alma 

representatives 

AECG Shirts 
New AECG shirts are 

available in the front 

Office for those who 

indicated they would 

like a new one. The 

cost of the shirts is $38.  

Alma Athletics Champions will be 

handed out their medals on 

Friday 1st July at Assembly. 

Assembly is 2:00pm in Kester Hall 

Bugdlie spent time this week 

learning about germs and used 

two slices of bread in a scientific 

experiment on what happens if 

you don’t, wash your hands and 

touch the bread. 
 



Stage 3 

Last week stage 3 students as part of their unit on Democracy held an 

election. The students had representatives who outlined their policies and 

gave speeches. An election was held following all the same guidelines of a 

federal election. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

TEDDY BEARS PICNIC IS ON TOMORROW 
On Tuesday 28th June, K-2 students will be hosting a Teddy Bears’ Picnic. Parents and 

caregivers are welcome to attend.  

Our event will commence at 12.45pm with a parade, then students will enjoy dancing and 

singing to teddy bear songs. 

The picnic will be held on the Alma Oval if the weather is great!  

Students can bring their favourite or most loved teddy bear with their school hat, water 

bottle and lunch. Students are also able to bring a picnic blanket with their name clearly 

marked if they wish.  

Students can bring their own lunch or place an order with the canteen. Parents can bring 

in a picnic lunch/outside food to share with their children.  

Junior AECG will be holding a cake stall on the day. Any donations will be appreciated.  

We will also be holding a Guess the Gummy Bears on the day for 50c per guess or 3 

guesses for $1. Come into the office if you need to see the jar of Gummy Bears. 

We look forward to seeing families join the fun of our 2022 Teddy Bears’ Picnic. 
 



 

 

 

 

  

     

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

Happening in TERM 3- Term 3 starts Tuesday 19th July 2022 
In week 3 Term 3 we will be celebrating Education Week. This will be a very busy time. 

Book Fair will be running, NAIDOC Day Activities and the Choral Festival. 

The Barrier Athletics Carnival will be held on Friday August 5th, the field events will be held after 

school on Thursday 4th August. 

Stage 3 excursion departs on Monday 8th August. All medical notes and money need to be 

finalised by no later than the August 1st. 

Stage 2 excursion departs Monday August 22nd. All medical notes and money need to be 

finalised by no later than the August 15th. 

September 1st P&C will be holding a Father’s Day stall and breaky BBQ. 

September 5th Healthy Harold is at the school for a week and the Eisteddfod will be held. 

September 16th and 21st Gala Days will be held.  

Friday 23rd September Alma will be holding a Snake Trail incursion. 
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